
 

 

Sponsorship Committee Report, April 2025 

 

The Sponsorship Committee held a meeting to train those that have volunteered to review 

scholarship applications on 3/25/25 with 6 people present. We have 7 volunteers reviewing 

scholarship applications. Because many of these volunteers came from my appeal at the 
General Meeting that we had on March 13th and are new reviewers, I decided we would 
benefit from a training. Therefore, we needed some extra time. Typically we get board 
approval at the April Board Meeting for scholarship and charity funding allocation, but 
this year we are asking for a board approval via email vote after our next sponsorship 
meeting on April 15th at 7pm where we will be making our funding recommendations for 
both scholarships and charities.  

We currently have 98 scholarship applications from 11 different schools. We have received 11 

charity nominations from 11 different neighbors.   Board-approved community grant funds have 

all been distributed.  June General Meeting / Scholarship Award ceremony is scheduled for 

Saturday June 21st at 3pm at Sandy’s home.  

 

Thank you! 

 

Stephanie Miles, First VP  



 
FPNA Beauficaon Commiee Board Report - April 8, 2025 

 
• Sarah Mae Downie Park/Buerfly Garden – Chris Switzer and Beth Hoffman 

o The Wise, Wonderful Wednesday Weed Whackers con%nue with bi-monthly maintenance in the park.  
o New na%ve plants were scouted, purchased and planted this week from California Na%ve Botanical Gardens. 
o New Na%ve pollinator and nectar plants were scouted, selected and planted to support Buerfly Garden. 
o A cement pad was laid for the historic FP monument.  
o The bench that was located there is now in storage un%l the monument is completed.  
o Mike Or%z said we can get another bench before home tour; we’re wai%ng for him to provide quote.  
As a board, we need to decide who may buy the new bench and put their name on it. There have been many 
requests.   We need a discussion on this??  

 
• Exits and Entrances - Lina Lopez  

o On Saturday, March 22 volunteers planted on Santa Clara and 19th St. Park.  
o An eblast will be sent out for help plan%ng Victoria and 19th Streets on April 12. 

 
• SMD Park Heart Stones – Dave Karaffa 

o The heart stone purchased last month is s%ll in process.  Ray is having problems with his heart mold.  
 

• Tree Commiee – Debbie Wolfenbarger and Heather Small 
o Debbie has reached out to SA City arborists to look at the sycamores on Riverside because they are dieing.  
o We have also asked City Arborists to examine Italian Cypress on North Park Cul-de-sac where three have 

recently died. This loss includes one tree that was mature (25 feet tall). 
 

• Yard with Most Curb Appeal –  
o March homes selected were:  
o 2344 N. Riverside Dr. - Nancy and Harris were so appreciative of being chosen.  They did a refresh recently, 

and while some of the groundcover is still growing in, the seating area is opened-up, and the garden has 
lovely colors throughout. 

 
o 2038 N. Ross - Kelly was home to accept our sign and gave all the credit to Joanne for changing out their 

décor each month or two to match the season or holiday.   
   

• Utility Box Wraps – Sarah Mae Downie only  
o Jason Niedle agreed to help us with wrap project, all information was sent to him, he will get back to us. 
o  We are still waiting for the cost quote.  

 
• Ivy and trash on Broadway – Beth Hoffman  

o Overgrowth of vines from Broadway I-5 South Exit Support from SA Public Works con%nues. 
Rudy Rosas, Jessie Lopez con%nued to correspond with Cal-Trans over the last two weeks to expedite work 
prior to FPNA Home Tour.   
 
As of this wring today, Friday Morning April 4, 2025, Cal-Trans closed Southbound I-5 Broadway Exit, 
there is a crew of eight working to remove vines and debris from curbs and walls adjacent to the off ramp!! 

 
A Reminder:  Cal-Trans completed some removal work back in September 2024, (approximately 1,500 feet).  
Remaining (150 feet) vines and debris was not removed approaching Broadway and Santa Clara intersec%on.  
Ul%mately clean-up effort was believed to be an inter-jurisdic%onal issue. Caltrans leK remaining maintenance work for 
Santa Ana City to finish. Following our January, February and March 2025 correspondence with Councilperson Lopez and 
Public Works Rudy Rojas, removal of remaining creeping fig and trash removal is complete as of today. 

 



• San%ago Creak Clean-up – 3/31/2025 Leer from Congressman Lou Correa to Army CORPS of Engineers 
 

 

 



 



 

 

 

Chris Switzer and Beth Hoffman 
Co-chairs Beautification Committee 

 
 

 
 



Communications Board Report 
March 2025 

 
 
Website (FloralPark.com) 

 New website rolled out March 8.  Huge thanks to Jason Niedle and the team at 
Tethos for an amazing job. 

 New Floral Park branding kit available 
 Rearranged content after rollout (Scholarships/Charities/Grants moved to “Giving 

Back” page) 
 Updated Event Calendar events, including linking with PayPal for ticketing to 

support upcoming Sock Hop 
 Added online request form for Floral Park Financial Information (delivered hardcopy) 
 Will be adding older versions of Agendas, Reports, and Minutes (5 years back) 
 Need to discuss repository for Floral Park files 

 
Social Media (Facebook, Instagram, YouTube) 

 Awaiting intermediary contact with Marc LaFont regarding Facebook/Instagram 
accounts 

 Will be adding additional videos to YouTube 
 
eBlasts (Constant Contact) 

 11 eBlasts sent in March (2 General Meeting, 3 Mixer, 3 Home Tour, 2 Beautification, 
1 Sponsorship) 

 Will be adding Online eBlast request submittals to website in April 
 
Newsletter/Gazette 

 A layout has been designed and we will be getting it out the first part of May 
 Rebranding Gazette to Newsletter since it will be less magazine style and def not as 

flashy.  Stories will be much more concise and impactful.   
 This is a work in progress and just like the website we will be refining and updating 

along the way.  The templates we are creating should be easy for any computer 
savvy person to utilize in the future. 

 I have no even begun to figure out sponsorship but I will get on that soon. 
 
Neighborhood Signs 

 Overlays ordered for March and September General Meetings 
 Overlays will be ordered for June Scholarship/Charity Awards Presentation 
 Will be adding Online Sign request submittals to website in April 

 
 



Membership Report 
Month of March 2025 
Co-Membership Directors: Chris Rosas & Kevin Shuler  
 
Donations:  

- March Membership Donations = $2020 
- YTD Donations = $7685 
- 80 Total Donors to date, of which 72 were recurring donors (90%)  

 
New Neighbors: 

- 2003 North Victoria Drive:  Atticus & Charlene Wegman (Returning Neighbors to Floral Park) 
 

Events & Mixers Updates 
- February Valentines Day Gram Donation Drive:  $10/per gram. One free gram if sign up for a Recurring Donation. 
- Spring Mixer – Very well attended, and much thanks to Sarah Rose and AJ  Barragan at 1908 North Flower Street!  
- Summer Block Mixers to be determined by individual block captains. 
- Fall Mixer August 24th from 3-6pm 

 
Donation Initiatives: 

- New neighbor baskets: All new neighbors have been welcomed. 
- Membership table at every mixer. 
- Membership Donation Invitation Letters to go out in 2nd Quarter to all neighbors who have not ever donated. Information, 

Challenge, Survey why they do not donate, and guilt.   
 
Block Captain Updates: 

- Gazette Delivery. We need to put them to work! 
- Summer Block Mixers being planned. 
- Block Captain Happy Hour in June. 



HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMITTEE  
BOARD REPORT  
4-8-25 
 
The Committee has held 2 meetings, and 1 on-site to view/compare monument products 
to be used, since our last report.   
 
The material presented was not to our specifications and was not accepted by the 
committee.  We are awaiting a meeting at the contractor’s site to view new samples.  
 
The city notified us (3-24-25) that they are not able to find the requested lettering for the 
monuments, so the Committee is undertaking finding sources for the lettering, since we 
desire to have all monuments match.  
 
We have requested a meeting with the head of Public Works, to again request that this 
project be completed in a timely manner.   
 
Jim Taft, Committee member is landscaping the area around the Wier Gate at Victoria 
and Santa Clara, in preparation for Home Tour. Plaque to be installed regarding its 
historical significance.    
 
Discussion with the Social committee is in the very early stages for our dedication 
ceremony, we are looking at late July early August.  The funds for this would come out of 
our Budget, along with the plaque for the Wier Gate.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Bev Schauwecker, Chair 
 
 
  
 
 
 


